
**Report on Swachhata Hi Seva Programme**

**Introduction:**

Under the guidance and instruction of our esteemed Principal, [Principal's Name], a Swachhata Hi 
Seva (Cleanliness is Service) Programme was conducted at SCIM Government College, Tanuku, to 
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commemorate the occasion of Mahatma Gandhi's Birthday on [Date].

**Program Details:**

- **Date:** 02-10-2023

- **Location:** SCIM Government College Campus
- **Organized by:** NSS Unit I & Unit II

**Objective:**

The primary objective of the Swachhata Hi Seva Programme was to instill a sense of responsibility 
for cleanliness and hygiene among our students and staff, in line with Mahatma Gandhi's vision of a 
clean and healthy India.

**Activities Conducted:**

1. **Campus Cleaning:** The core activity of the programme involved students and lecturers coming 
together for a dedicated one-hour campus cleaning session. The participants were divided into 
groups to cover various areas of the college campus, including classrooms, corridors, and the 
surrounding premises.

2. **Awareness Session:** Prior to the cleaning activity, an awareness session was conducted, 
emphasizing the importance of cleanliness and the role it plays in our daily lives. The session also 
highlighted the connection between cleanliness and overall well-being.

3. **Tree Plantation:** In addition to cleaning, a tree plantation drive was organized as part of our 
commitment to environmental sustainability. Several saplings were planted within the campus to 
promote a greener and cleaner environment.

**Participation:**

The Swachhata Hi Seva Programme witnessed active participation from both students and lecturers 
of SCIM Government College, Tanuku. The collective effort showcased our dedication to maintaining 
a clean and hygienic educational environment.

**Conclusion:**

The Swachhata Hi Seva Programme conducted on the occasion of Mahatma Gandhi's Birthday was a 
resounding success. It served as a reminder of our duty to uphold cleanliness and hygiene in our 
surroundings. We believe that these efforts will not only contribute to a cleaner campus but also 
instill values of civic responsibility among our students.

We extend our heartfelt gratitude to our Principal for their guidance and support in organizing this 
event and to NSS Unit I & Unit II for their tireless efforts in making this programme a reality.

We are committed to continuing such initiatives in the future and look forward to making a positive 
impact on our college campus and the community at large.


